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MEMORANDUM 

TO:  D. Albrey Arrington, Ph.D., Executive Director

FROM: Kris Dean, P.E., Deputy Executive Director

Courtney Jones, P.E., Director of Engineering

DATE: February 15, 2024

SUBJECT: ITB #24-003-00133 Lift Station General Construction Services 

As part of the capital improvement budget, the District completes lift station rehabilitations.  To 
address these projects in a timely and efficient manner we use a general construction services 
contract, which provides unit prices to perform various aspects for lift station rehabilitations 
that can be selected a la carte to custom tailor a rehabilitation to a lift station’s specific needs. 
$500,000 is annually budgeted for general lift station rehabilitations.  

This month we completed bidding of ITB #24-003-00133 Lift Station General Construction 
Services. This contract allows for an initial one-year term with four optional one-year renewals. 
We received 4 bids for this contract as summarized below. 

• Hinterland Group, Inc. $515,190.00 

• GPH Services, LLC $594,102.71 

• Intercounty Engineering, Inc. $942,974.00 

• DP Development, LLC $1,095,618.00 

As the apparent low bid for an aggregate of line items defined by the unit price bid schedule, an 
evaluation of Hinterland Group, Inc.’s bid was performed.  They were found to be responsive 
and responsible, as such, Staff offer the following motion: 

“THAT THE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD authorize award of an initial 1-year term 
contract for ITB #24-003-00133 Lift Station General Construction Services to Hinterland 

Group, Inc. in amount not to exceed $500,000.” 
















